
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 

January 15, 2025 

Mamoudou Diallo 
Microsoft Corporation 
1515 Port Industrial Way 
Quincy, WA 98848-5002 

Sent via email only: mamdiallo@microsoft.com 

RE: Follow-up to Intended Revisions for Application and Engineering Document Report (EDR) 
Addendum for Temporary State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST0501334 

Dear Mamoudou Diallo: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is following up on Microsoft Corporation EAT02-09 State 
Waste Discharge Permit (SWD) application and accompanying EDR addendum. Ecology received an 
email message from Landau Inc., on December 4, 2024, providing notice of their intent to revise the 
SWD application and accompanying EDR addendum. On December 16, 2024, Ecology met with 
members from Microsoft Corporation (Microsoft) and Landau Inc. (Landau) to further discuss the 
intended revisions and Ecology’s approval process.  

The SWD application and accompanying EDR addendum included the request to expand Microsoft 
Corporation EAT02, EAT03, EAT04 Data Centers (Temporary Permit ST0501334) to Microsoft 
Corporation EAT02-09 Data Center Campus. Ecology is following up to inform Microsoft that we 
have not received any further updates and halted review of the materials on December 4, 2024. 
Ecology will resume review upon the re-submittal of both completed documents.  

When you are ready to resubmit the SWD application and EDR addendum. Please email copies to 
crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov and mail originals to:  

Water Quality Permit Coordinator 
Department of Ecology 
Central Regional Office 
1250 West Alder Street 

Union Gap, WA 98903-0009
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Ecology also appreciates your attention to updating your permit contact information and paying the 
outstanding permit fee invoices for Temporary Permit ST0501334. 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact me at (509) 379-3967 or by email at 
crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Joy Espinoza (signed electronically) 1/15/2025 

Joy Espinoza 
Permit Coordinator and Information Specialist 
Water Quality Program 

e-cc: Darrin Focken, Microsoft Corporation, Darrin.focken@microsoft.com  
 Keith Primm, Ecology-Union Gap, keith.primm@ecy.wa.gov  

Andrea Jedel, Ecology-Union Gap, andrea.jedel@ecy.wa.gov  
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